
 

 

16th March 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Coronavirus Update 
 

We have taken the decision this morning to stop all external visitors coming into school unless absolutely 

necessary. As a result, we are cancelling all afterschool clubs run by external providers until further 

notice. This includes Musical Theatre, Singing, We Are Adventurers, SportsPoint, French, Creative 

Writing and Marvellous Maths.  

 

As they are run by school staff members, Kieran’s sports clubs (Reception Multisports, KS1 Football, KS2 

Invasion Games, KS2 Football) and Netball and Girls’ Football will still go ahead as normal. 

 

To avoid heavy levels of traffic in the foyer area, we are going to be dismissing children from these 

afterschool clubs in the playground. This will start today (Monday 16th March) and continue until further 

notice.  

 

Owl Club will be releasing their children via the side door by the hall, so please access this via the gate 

on Nicolas Road. No parents will be permitted to come through the main entrance to collect their child 

from a club. Those dropping off at Early Birds will be asked to drop their child off at the usual door, 

rather than bringing them into the building. 

 

As mentioned in the email we sent out to all parents on Friday, we are preparing work for children to do 

in case of school closure due to Coronavirus. This work will be web-based, therefore we are asking 

parents to let us know if they do not have access to the internet at home and we will try our best to 

provide non-web-based work for your child to do in the event of a school closure. Please contact Ellie 

Linton in the school office if you do not have access to the internet at home. 

 

Finally, it is very important that we have up to date contact details for all parents/carers so that we can 

continue to keep you informed on any new developments. If you have a new telephone number or email 

address and have not informed the school office, please do so as soon as possible. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Deborah Howard 

Headteacher 


